* * * REVISED * * *

MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD JUNE 23, 2013
[Under Treatment, Elmhurst IOP is holding two meetings per month as opposed per week.]
NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Walt K., Tom M., Linda L., John S., Steve T.,  Jeane M., Antonio S. and Josie R.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 6th Tradition and 6th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Walt K. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Josie R. (Serenity House)
Visitors –  None
Anniversaries – None
Birthdays – None
Announcements – None
NEW BUSINESS:  

Discussed incident at DuPage Crisis Center where a D-41 speaker discounted value of medications.  In response to confusion over this June’s Committee Meeting, a motion was passed to have the June meeting the week after Father’s Day every year.
OLD BUSINESS:

None   
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)  May minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:
(Steve T.)  Closing balance was $526.35.  Actual expenses were $2,836.44 less than budgeted expenses.  Steve reconciled twenty dollar difference in opening balance.  Will provide pre-addressed envelopes for group contributions.  Examined Anona East vis-à-vis  AA finances.
DCM:  (Walt K.)
See report:
Haymarket Symposium, held 6/10-12/2013, seems to have gone well. I believe that we had 8/9 volunteers that participated. The volunteers talked with treatment-related professionals and passed out literature. We’ll never know the impact we had on these people as they came from all around Chicago, Illinois and I’d assume some from out of state.

This month has been our district’s month to hold meetings at the Lombard branch of DuPage County’s Crisis Intervention Center. This month we had a problem there; the Center’s spokesperson sent the following comments out: “It was just brought to my attention that the Guest speaker this past Saturday may have inadvertently shared his own personal views about mental illness w/ our clnt’s.  According to what was reported to me, two of our clients reported similar info to our staff at separate times during the day today indicating that the speaker refuted the existence of bipolar dx by saying it “doesn’t exist” and seemed to have pressed hard on our clnt’s using the 12-step program as the primary intervention tool.” This is not what we are about; we, as a group, need to discuss this and come up with some common guidelines as to what should and should not be addressed there.

Juliann G. has approached the DuPage districts with a proposal to have a multi-day 12th Step Conference which would address how to handle 12th Step calls. I believe this is a good idea in principal, but maybe should be passed on to Area to organize a 12th Step workshop open to all of the NIA districts both from a participation and attendance standpoint.

I did not attend the NIA Assembly last week due to a commitment to my employer.

The Annual Joe T picnic should be held on Sunday, August 18th this year. This will be the same time/day as our monthly committee meeting. Also Anona  purchased a calendar/schedule that will be posted in the front room for people to reserve time/space; I’m checking now to see if our meeting will automatically be added or if we need to add ourselves to the schedule.

Since we ‘lost’ our pamphlet inventory in the April rains I thought I’d publish a progress report on what is happening with the pamphlets we purchased. Here is a partial breakdown of our library pamphlet distribution since 7/12/12:

	
	Lombard
	Villa Park
	DP DUI Council
	Elmhurst

	Distributed    
	448
	28
	299
	160

	Monthly ave.
	42
	2.5
	27.1
	32


The above indicated distributions tell me that the library program is a success. The Lombard library actually e-mails in their requests now. Pamphlets are given to one of DuPage County’s DUI evaluators on a regular basis. Maggie started handling Elmhurst around 5(?) months ago. Villa Park distributions are low because I have not been back there since my initial visit presenting them with literature; this library needs coverage. Also, the Bensenville and Addison libraries are now handled by Antonio; I did not consult him for distribution numbers.

What I would like to do, with committee approval, is purchase a stamp with our Answering Service telephone number so that our literature can have this information stamped on it. This would give the people taking literature a way to contact A.A.
Requested information about “dead” meetings.  Antonio S. will propose an AA meeting at Elmhurst Hospital.  Motion approved for purchase of D-41 stamps for literature.  D-42 requested more Big Books from D-41. 

Alt. DCM:
(John S.)  Updated upcoming events for District 41 and Area 20.  Issued apology for confusion on District Committee meeting date. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Jason H.)  Absent. 
ARCHIVES:
(Open)  
BTG:  (Open)  
CPC:
(Open)  
CORRECTIONS:  (Fred S.)  Absent.  
GRAPEVINE:  (Sue H.)  Absent--but reported to Walt:  Continuing to sign people up as Grapevine representatives and passing out Grapevine copies.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Debbie R.)   Absent.
LITERATURE:  (Todd F.)  Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Absent.
LCM:  (Tony W.)   Absent.
PI:
 (Open)  
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Open)  
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S.)  There are now two meetings per month at Elmhurst IOP.  Court moved Impact Panel from Wheaton to Lisle.  
WEBTECH:
 
(Jeane M.)  Reported a total of 27,113 hits.  9,236 unique hits.   Listed new meeting on website.
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  Absent. 
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, July 21, 2013 @ 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East.
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